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Oppose – Senate Bill 756- Electric Companies, Gas companies, Gas and Electric Companies, 

and Water Companies – Periodic Audits 

Potomac Electric Power Company (Pepco) and Delmarva Power & Light Company (Delmarva 
Power) respectfully submit this letter of opposition on Senate Bill 756 - Electric Companies, Gas 
Companies, Gas and Electric Companies, and Water Companies – Periodic Audits. Senate Bill 
756 requires audits by electric, gas, and water companies in Maryland every three years. While 
we fully support transparency and accountability in utility operations, we have identified 
several aspects of the bill that warrant careful consideration. 

At Pepco and Delmarva Power, we are committed to transparency, collaboration, and 
accountability. We consistently demonstrate these values while delivering reliable energy 
services to our customers. The Maryland Public Service Commission (PSC) already possesses 
comprehensive authority under Section 2-115 of the Public Utilities Article to conduct 
investigations and examine the records of public service companies. Many of the requirements 
outlined in the bill, including customer rate changes and analyses of contributing factors, are 
already addressed through existing PSC processes. For instance, during rate cases and tariff 
filings, utilities provide detailed information that the Commission and stakeholders review 
thoroughly.  
 
Pepco and Delmarva Power remain committed to maintaining transparency and providing the 
PSC with all necessary information to fulfill its regulatory duties and obligations. We believe that 
the current regulatory framework, combined with our ongoing reporting practices, ensures that 
the Commission and stakeholders have access to pertinent information regarding utility 
operations, customer usage, and billing. 
 
We look forward to continuing conversations with the bill sponsor and all stakeholders involved 
and respectfully request an unfavorable report on Senate Bill 756. 
 


